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 Dear RE-CHRIST Supporters
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     Wow the fun never stops!  This month of April was a busy but wonderful month filled with many people getting to hear about the love of God.  I am trying to recount all the testimonies from the past six weeks, as I am away from my calendar and I use it to jog my memory, so I have a feeling I am going to miss a few.  The big highlights were our Easter celebrations.  We were blessed to mobilize 60 saints to go into three local apartment complexes to love on and preach the Gospel to 400 people.  I wish I could say that 400 people got saved and the earth shook, but this was not the case.  Due to the nature of these events we use this platform, large community gatherings, strictly as proclamation evangelism.  This means we have every intention on sharing the good news of Jesus Christ, but we do not necessarily have a formal invitation at the end of the message (we do not call people to Christ in front of the entire group).  We do encourage people to speak with any of the volunteers if they have any questions concerning the message, but with the vast number of children we are cautious not to create false converts.  It is our goal to teach God’s Word, allow the Holy Spirit to work, and be there to guide people as they come.  These events are also designed to create a sense of community.   In each location we held an event there are missionary teams living on site or there is some other continual source of God’s light (after school programs) to that community.  We trust through these events God will direct those who he is calling to these sources of light for further counsel, encouragement, and affirmation.  Every time we hold a larger scale event we always meet new people in these communities which allow us to follow up with these residents to have a more personal and intimate time of sharing the Gospel.  I have a great video of a group of fifth graders I interviewed after the outreach at Jasmine.  I discussed with the children the meaning of the message and I was amazed with the amount of information they retained.  One child came from a Muslim home.  Unfortunately the video is ten minutes in length and I am not technologically advanced to add videos to our web site.  However, I do plan to start posting videos on the website as soon as the fall.  These [image: image6.jpg]


videos will prayerfully give you, or anybody else, a better understanding of the people we minster to.  Praise God for the 400 who heard the Gospel and praise God for the countless other Gospel centered conversations that took place through our volunteers and the ones to come.
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In addition to our Easter celebrations we had the privilege to take several students down to Turner Field in Atlanta to watch the Georgia Tech vs. Georgia baseball game.  A supporter of RE-CHRIST supplied us with the tickets and I actually even used some of them to build relationships with some adults in the Corners Apartments.  The game was slow, there were 15 pitching changes, but it was also a quality game- well, a close game.  We topped off the night with three dozen hot doughnuts at Krispy Cream in Atlanta.  The game also presented the opportunity for some kids from our church to hang out with some kids from the apartments.  We are always looking for opportunities to build bridges.  

At the close of the month we traveled to Greenville, to a partnering church, for a mission conference.  Rocky Creek Baptist Church is a dear friend of ours and it is always a blast to visit with them.  This year during the conference we hosted an open gym for the surrounding community.  Youth and parents gathered on Saturday morning to play basketball, hear the Gospel, and have lunch.  I was blessed to share the story of Job and encourage these young people to overcome life circumstances by focusing on God.  The purpose of the open gym was to engage Rocky Creek church members with similar minister activities of each of their mission partners.  This is a wonderful idea to help church members learn and grow in missions.  I can say it works because several people asked us about coming down this summer to do some work in the apartments.

In closing, last month, in an effort to help teach our after school students about missions, we had the children make and send get well and thank you cards to a couple of very special people.  One is a young boy named Dominick.  He is seven years old and is battling leukemia.  We made cards for him earlier this year so it was great to build up in the children’s mind “follow up”.  The after school students like to know they can make a difference as well.  The other portion of cards went to a dear brother in Christ who had to undergo a procedure to repair much of his colon.  This was a stressful time for his family because he nearly lost his life to the same type of procedure just months earlier.  He is also a proud supporter of RE-CHRIST MINISTRIES.  Please be praying for full recoveries for both of these individuals and also pray for April, the waitress for last month’s newsletter, and Som Chay, a local businessman who I am trying to win over for the Lord.  
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School will be coming to an end in a few weeks.  I will be heading to Dallas next Monday for training with Apartment Life and then our summer schedule will kick in.   June is a blur with a week at beach camp with hopefully 200 students, then Vacation Bible School with over 400 students (be praying we are blessed to bring 50 from the community), then back to Dallas for an Apartment Life staff retreat, and off to Montana at the end of the month for our annual mission trip to Hungry Horse, MT.  In July we will be hosting an open gym a couple of times, we will be playing Gospel centered videos in local apartments followed by preaching, and we having another summer reading program.  Pray for those we minister to, to have ears to hear the Gospel and faith to accept and follow Jesus.  Thank you so much for praying for us.

In Christ, 

Matt & Ashley Johns

Enjoy the pictures of our Easter celebrations!


Concepts
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Pray for the kids as the school year comes to a close that they will continue to press on with their work even though all their testing is completed.  Pray for them as summer begins that they will continue to practice reading over the summer, be able to attend VBS and the other events that are planned.  Pray that they will have a safe and fun summer! 











Prayer 


requests








Pray for all our summer events!








Pray for growing relationships with local churches.








Pray for volunteers for next year’s after school program (this fall).








Pray for guidance in the writing of a volunteer training manual. 








Pray for our faith to grow! 








“And my God will meet all your needs according to his glorious riches in Christ Jesus” 


Philippians 4:19











For information please contact Matt Johns on his website at


� HYPERLINK "http://www.re-christ.org" �www.re-christ.org� or email � HYPERLINK "mailto:mjohns@re-christ.org" �mjohns@re-christ.org�








   Contact Info








Pray for the management to see the need to let us use an empty apartment for the after school program. 


Pray for more volunteers so we can have the program four days a week at this complex as well.





VALENCIA








